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A Message from the Interim Associate Dean for Teaching and Learning
Dr. Robert O. Gilbert, FRCVS

It is my pleasure to welcome you to the 
Spring 2018 issue of The Student Ex-

perience newsletter.  I currently serve in 
two roles: Professor of Theriogenology 
and Head of the Department of Clini-
cal Sciences as well as Interim Associate 
Dean for Teaching and Learning.  While 
these may seem to encompass divergent 
responsibilities, the unifying feature 
is a focus throughout RUSVM on en-
hancing the student experience in every 
way.  This includes designing, modifying, 
updating and delivering an academic 
program that prepares our graduates for 
careers in every branch of the veterinary 
profession, supporting a wide range of 
extracurricular activities, and helping 
make the entirety of your veterinary ed-
ucation an enjoyable and fruitful part of 
your life experience. 

A component of my responsibilities that 
I fi nd especially satisfying is my inter-
action with veterinary students, both 
inside the classroom and out of it.  I am 
constantly impressed by the talent and 
dedication students bring to their stud-
ies and to enhancing and broadening 
their veterinary knowledge and skills by 
participation in numerous clubs.  Beyond 
that, they give generously of their time 

to causes and activities that give back to 
our island community in tangible ways: 
from beach cleanup, to distributing sur-
plus clothing to people who need it, to 
building playgrounds for children, and 
many others.  (See the report on the 
RUSVM Wishmakers on page 10 and 
the fi rst RUSVM Day of Service on page 
11.)  I am also impressed by the unselfi sh 
contributions of student leaders, who 
devote a great deal of effort to improv-
ing the overall student experience, and 
who participate in time consuming, but 
important discussions with the school 

leadership on a range of important top-
ics.  This semester I plan to involve class 
reps and SAVMA leadership in meaning-
ful discussions of our academic program 
and ways in which it could be enhanced.

Given the talent and dedication of our 
student group, it is not a surprise that 
Rossies, in general, fl ourish after grad-
uation.  I have met many happy and 
successful veterinarians whose course 
was set here.  They have excelled in all 
branches of private practice, in special-
ty practice, in academia, research and 
industry.  They are leaders of state and 
local veterinary associations.  I believe 
that their experiences on St. Kitts, inside 
the classroom and beyond it, have pro-
vided a framework for that success.  One 
successful couple (Moses Humphreys 
and Eliza Lischin) is profi led in this issue.

In this issue, you will also fi nd a profi le of 
our fi nancial aid colleagues, a report on 
the West Indies Veterinary Conference, 
some reminders of the resilience of our 
community in confronting two major 
hurricanes last semester (the visit of the 
US Ambassador and the Campus Gath-
ering of Support) and much more.  Hap-
py reading, and have a great semester.
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Vet Research: Get Involved!
Interested in getting involved in 
Research? Please contact the 
Research and Postgraduate 
Program offi ce to inquire more 
about opportunities such as 
Research Assistant, Research 
Volunteer, DVM/MSc Program 
and the Special Topics in Research 
Course. 

Please send us your inquiries to 
research@rossvet.edu.kn or stop 
by our offi ce in the  Research and 
Student Administration building 
(behind the Dean’s offi ce) Offi ce 
number 08-111 and Juanna Berry, 
Administrative Assistant, would be 
happy to assist you. 



Page 3   The Student Experience at RUSVM



The Student Experience at RUSVM  Page 4



Page 5   The Student Experience at RUSVM



The Student Experience at RUSVM  Page 6

Dr. Eliza Lischin graduated from Ross Uni-
versity School of Veterinary Medicine in 

2001. She completed her clinical year at Wash-
ington State University where, by serendipity, 
she met her future husband, Moses Humphreys. 
Dr. Lischin began her veterinary career in New 
York City in a small animal private practice. She 
later worked for 2 years on her family’s thor-
oughbred horse farm in upstate New York. Since 
her passions remained with feline medicine and 
surgery she returned to the city to work with 
small animals. Dr. Humphreys received his vet-
erinary degree from Ross University School of 
Veterinary Medicine in 2005, after completing 
his clinical rotations at Auburn University School 
of Veterinary Medicine. Following graduation, he 
completed a rotating small animal internship at 
a busy emergency and referral center in Brooklyn, 
New York.

In 2010, Dr. Lischin and her husband Dr. Hum-
phreys, also a Ross graduate, opened the doors of 
their fi rst practice One Love Animal Hospital in 
Boerum Hill, Brooklyn. In 2013, they would open 
another One Love Animal Hospital in Bay Ridge, 
Brooklyn. A year later they acquired Yorkville An-
imal Hospital on the Upper East side of Manhattan. 
Dr. Humphreys served on the AVMA Educational Commis-
sion for Foreign Veterinary Graduates (ECFVG) Committee 
for six years. He also was a founding member of the RUSVM 
Alumni Association and became acting president of the as-
sociation in 2017. In a quest for a simpler life, they have now 
decided to come “home” to St. Kitts to spend more time with 
their children Marlin 9, Leilani 6 and “live de life.” They are 
becoming well known faces on the island so be sure to say hello 
when you see them!

Dr. Lischin and her daughter, 
Leilani, outside of One Love 
Animal Hospital.

A photo of the entire 
Lischin-Humphreys family.

Moses Humphreys gives the keynote 
address at the Fall 2017 RUSVM 
White Coat Ceremony.
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1. What services do you provide to 
the students? We provide a two-hour 
fi nancial literacy workshop in the 
Veterinary Professional Foundations 
Course for 1st semester students, and 
a 1-hour fi nancial aid presentation 
for Vet Prep students. We provide 
individual and group consultations 
in budgeting and understanding loan 
repayment. 

In addition to workshops, we also 
assist students in the three-phase 

fi nancial aid process. 

2. What job tasks do you do 
behind the scenes? We help improve 
the new student orientation program, 
and often provide fresh eyes to help 
arrive at practical solutions for other 
departments.

3. Is there something students or 
colleagues can do to make your job 
easier? One thing that students 
can do to make our jobs easier is to 

direct questions to the Financial Aid 
team instead of making fi nancial aid 
decisions based on what they heard 
through the grapevine. Most times, 
they eventually seek our services to 
undo those decisions. 

4. What is the most common question 
you are asked? We spend a signifi cant 
amount of time teaching and helping 
students prepare budgets, and under-
stand the jargon regarding borrowing 
and repaying loans.  
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Heart of St Kitts, Christophe Harbour, 
World Aquatic Veterinary Medical Associ-
ation, and SCUBA Club planned this proj-
ect.  Pollution is a threat to our wildlife and 
ecosystem, and the recent weather washed 
up debris along the beach. The volunteer 
groups cleaned beaches and highways 
along the peninsula and collected around 
130 bags of trash. 

Ital Farm, neighborhood Bahaí Youths 
group, One Health Club, Small Rumi-
nant Club and Green Initiative lead this 
project.  Volunteers and members of the 
village cleared trash where the garbage 
trucks do not have easy access. They re-
moved enough debris to fi ll a 30 cubic yard 
dumpster.

The primary school partnered with 
RUSVM clubs Wishmakers, Wildlife Dis-
ease Association and Association of Avi-
an Veterinarians and Christian Veterinary 
Fellowship to paint the classrooms and 
exterior wall. The primary school students 
also engaged in the painting and clean up.

Ross University School of Veterinary Medicine (RUSVM) 
students, faculty and staff joined together for the fi rst RUSVM 
Day of Service on Saturday September 23 with community 
projects at Deane Glasford Primary School, La Guerite Street 
and the peninsula.

The RUSVM Day of Service was in-
tended to serve as a platform for com-
munity collaboration and cooperation 
on high impact service projects around the 
island of St. Kitts. The day included three 
service projects to take place simultane-
ously around the island from 8 
am to noon. Participation was 
open to the public.

The project was envisioned and 
spearhead by Elizabeth Muller, 
7th semester DVM student, 
who partnered with fellow 
students and RUSVM admin-
istration to organize and lead 
the project.


